[bookmark: _GoBack]Borgue Primary Parent Council 
Wednesday 2nd June 2021
7:30pm via Zoom

Present: Ade Stovell, Iain Coleman, Laura Moodie, Sarah McCarthy, Lesley McDevitt (Head), Shona Wilson
Apologies: Emma Coleman

1. Welcome and apologies
Ade welcomed all to the meeting.

2. Treasurer’s Report
The only activity since the last meeting has been £15.16 paid in from easyfundraising and a cheque for £350 was paid out for subscriptions. Current balance is £2,436.35

Laura Moodie and Sarah McCarthy are now signatories to the account. Alison Cruickshanks and Nicole Shaw both need to be removed as signatories.

ACTION: Iain Coleman to be added as a signatory and NS and AC removed.

3. Sports Day
It was a great afternoon with good weather, it was great to see the children enjoying themselves in pictures on the Facebook page. Super sportsmanship!  Thank you to Mrs Harrison for taking such good photos. New this year was Potted Sports, 6 races/activities competed in, against the clock in teams of 3 plus traditional Sports Day races. Thanks to Tesco for funding fruit, water and ice lollies. Mrs McDevitt hopes all parents will be able to attend next year.

4. School Roll
The school roll is 22 for the next academic year August 2021. Staff were very stressed about the uncertainty and lateness of final information from D&G. It has been confirmed that Borgue will be remaining as a two-teacher school for the coming academic year which is great news. A letter with all school information for next session will be sent home before the end of term. 

5. Small Schools Campaign
LM reported back from the last meeting of the campaign group to challenge the class size maxima. There is a website www.weeschoolsmatter.org which small schools are asked to sign-up to.

Mrs McDevitt reported that the school has had an enquiry from another family about attending the school. 
The Community Council may be able to attract a Grant to support families with ‘before school’ and ‘after school’ child care. This could uplift the school roll and encourage new parents to use Borgue Primary their catchment school, instead of taking pupils to the town school where they work. It could also support our current families too. An online survey is going out to families both at the school and more widely. There are some technical challenges with the online survey. Some parents couldn’t open it and those that could found they couldn’t select the right number of options. Mrs McDevitt will check with the school office and amend the form.

Need for ASN provision, education costs and strong response to the schools survey were all discussed at the last campaign meeting.

ACTION: Mrs McDevitt to check survey.
AGREED: To add Borgue to the Wee Schools Matter website (LM to action).
AGREED: To continue to engage with the campaign group.

6. Communications
Ideally, each Parent Council would have their own email address e.g. for a one stop shop for all PC emails.  borgueparentcouncil@gmail.com. 

ACTION: Ade to set up a BPC email account.

7. End Of Year Celebration
Arthur P6 is organising Borgue’s Got Talent (pupils) on Wednesday of the last week of term. The only event parents can come to is our End of Year event on Thursday 24th June in the afternoon. Mrs McDevitt has measured the floor space for 1m social distancing, 48 adults can attend the event in the village hall. A letter will be sent to all parents inviting up to 2 from each household. Any remaining seats will be balloted. All agreed they were very much looking forward to getting together again. 
D&G Authority have confirmed no school end of year events will be taking place this year due to increased Covid cases in some school communities and increased H&S for all families. All parents informed by letter 08/06/2021

8. Reports
All the reports will be coming out on Friday. There is a lot of detail on literacy, numeracy and health & wellbeing. Parent meeting appointments will also be going out on Friday. These will take place by telephone on 08/06/2021. Hopefully we’ll be able to go back to face-to-face meetings next year.

9. Constitution 
The new constitution needs to be adapted and then adopted at the AGM in September. We also need to consider quorum and online meetings. The Constitution template will be forwarded to all parents prior to the meeting, ready for discussion. 
ACTION: Ade to look over and share the template prior to discussion next year.

10. Health & Wellbeing (shortened to HWB)
All pupils have HWB learning from age 3-18. There are six organisers in the whole HWB curriculum.

· Mental, Emotional, social and physical wellbeing
· Planning for Choices and Change
· Physical Education, physical activity and sport
· Food and Health
· Substance Misuse
· Relationships, Sexual Health and Parenthood

All of these areas are currently taught through a curriculum cycle including ‘Relationships, Sexual Health and Parenthood (RSHP). 
There is a national RSHP programme which Borgue will be starting to use next session. The KBT Cluster HTs have met and reviewed the RSHP programme of learning; agreeing lessons, materials and resources to be used across the Cluster for consistency. Also KBT Academy will know what RSHP the primaries have delivered. Mrs McDevitt said we have considered our pupils, families and knowledge in choosing the lessons. We have selected the most appropriate materials suitable for our school context. As always all lessons are planned and professionally delivered. This is an area where some parents find the subject difficult to think about or the age group it is taught. 
Mrs McDevitt read all of the age group topic area headings for each age group with some additional information. There are a wide variety of lessons on friendship, play, pets, life cycles of animals etc.
Learning overview:
· P1    	Unique , Similar and Different
· P2  	My Body				My Family
· P3 	My Body belongs to Me 		Private and The Pants Rule (NSPCC)
· P4 	Life Cycles				Looking After Pets 
· P5 	Feelings and Puberty 		Personal hygiene	          How human life begins (1)
· P6 	My Feelings			             Menstruation. 
· P7        When I feel Sad or worried           How human life begins pregnancy-birth (2)        Consent 

The resources are online: https://rshp.scot/ if you want to see what resources and materials your child will be learning. However, please note that as a Cluster we have already selected the best materials for our pupils’ age & stage, and level of learning (suitable power points, photographs, diagrams etc. not too forwards) so you be could looking at materials we are not going to use particularly at Second Level. Next term Parents will be invited to look at the materials and resources. The lessons tend to be a short series. There is the possibility to bring together partnership pupils to share these lessons/activities.

Ade asked whether the lessons were compulsory or parents could take their children out. Mrs McDevitt said they’d prefer to work with parents to discuss how best to tailor the learning to their child’s needs, rather than the child missing a large part of the school day and not being taught materials that their class peers will be taught.

11. Moths
A local resident has offered to run a family moth trapping event. This will take place on the evening of Friday 11th June. If any parents would like their family to take part, setting moth traps in a garden in Borgue, please email laura.moodie@gmail.com before the end of Thursday 3rd June.

12. Trip
Fun week is planned for final week e.g. beach day with picnic lunch on Tuesday of the last week, talent show, and parent’s afternoon. The school hopes to have a trip in late September at Barcaple.

13. Forest Schools
Parents said how much their children were enjoying forest schools and said they’d love to have longer blocks or year-round forest school. The good weather has also meant a lot of outdoor learning is going on as part of the broader curriculum.



14. Partnership schools
A group has been set up to take forward future plans for the partnership system. An open day or event is likely to happen for parents to ask questions. All the affected schools will be changing to a new system in August 2022 based on the new framework that comes out of the review.

15. Toddler Group
Continue to be welcome at school for CAPER if parents can get the group up and running again. This could be a good way to encourage parents from outside the area to consider moving on to Borgue Primary too.

Date of Next Meeting

1st September online: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87348272882

AGM the following month will be a blend of online and in-person meeting.

Parents are encouraged to keep in touch via the messenger group or email (once set up).
